AUG 26 2022

Dear Honorable Justices.

CLERK OF SUPREME GOURT OF WISCONSIN

I am writing in support of the Petition 22-03 related to reducing the length of time eviction records are held.

If the process of eviction demanded a more balanced representation for tenants I may think otherwise, A 90% to 10% rate of landlord to tenant representation does not strike me as an impartial proceeding. And this ratio becomes higher if one is poor.

I believe this Petition acknowledges the reality of current biased practices currently allowed. It also underscores the importance of housing security as a critical factor contributing to the economic, health and general well-being of our entire Community.

I urge you to adopt Petition 22-03 to reduce the term of eviction records by reducing the length of time they are held.

Thank you for providing me with the opportunity to comment on this proposed rule.

Brue fran 8/22/22

Respectfully,

Bruce Grau 1115 N 10th St

Wausau, Wi

54403